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Deborah welcomed everyone to the conference, encouraging us to network 
with our colleagues. Our guest speakers will talk about mental health and 
trauma in schools and she encouraged us to share this information when 
we return to our school districts.  As educational office professionals, we 
wear many hats that support students and staff daily.  We don’t realize that 
sometimes we also need to slow down to rejuvenate.  Take time to laugh 
and relax, while here at the conference. 
 

Pam Patnode, Immediate Past President, led us in the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  Gretchen Roussin-Drost presented the Inspiration.  
 

Deborah recognized the 2019-2021 officers who were installed last night 
because we had to cancel our Fall meeting twice due to snow. 

Executive Board 
President - Deborah Brown, SAU 72 
President-Elect - Gretchen Roussin-Drost, SAU 54 
Vice-President - Deborah Hatt, SAU 29 
Secretary - Peggy Blaine, SAU 60 
Treasurer - Lisa Moody, DOE 
Member-at-Large - Jane Nichols, Retiree 
Immediate Past President - Pam Patnode, SAU 60 
 

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am by Deborah Brown, President. 
We recognized each region with a standing roll call;  North Country, 
Southwesters, South Central, Lakes Region and Southeasters.  
 

Deb gave everyone a few minutes to review the reports that are printed in 
the booklets - Business Meeting Minutes of May 2018, Treasurer's report, 
and Committee reports.  Acceptance of the reports was unanimous. 
 

Seeing there is no old business and no new business Meeting was 
adjourned at 9:20 am. 


